
Central Bucks School District 
School Board Briefs 

December 2, 2024 Organization Meeting 
 
At the December 2, 2024 School Board Organization Meeting, the Central Bucks Board of School Directors: 
 
Heard Public Comment:  

1. Shannon Harris spoke about Sunshine Law violations committed by the Board at the December 2023 

meeting, unethical behavior, Right-to-Know discoveries, Dr. Mahmud's address change and subsequent 

resignation, an affidavit from Mrs. Smith, extortion of Dr. Lucabaugh, and asked board members to resign. 

2. Edward Mackouse spoke about rotating Board presidents and vice presidents at the annual organization 

meetings, legal protection when acting in official governmental roles, and taking a bi-partisan approach to 

Board governance. 

3. Christy Callaghan spoke about the need for new Board leadership, Sunshine Act violations committed by 

the Board at the December 2023 meeting that resulted in sanctions, the hiring of former Solicitor Conn, 

legal advice that Mr. Conn offered the Board in the past, and asked the Board to vote Mrs. Smith out of the 

role of board president. 

4. Lawrence Rivera yielded his speaking time to Vonna DeArmond. 

5. Vonna DeArmond spoke about Sunshine Act violations committed by the Board at the December 2023 

meeting, hiring an attorney who had conflicts of interest, deliberations without the full board, policies that 

were suspended, Mr. Conn's legal advice, extortion of Dr. Lucabaugh, and "CB Engage" social media posts. 

Ms. DeArmond spoke about wanting to see the Board bring the community together. 

 

Elected a Temporary President: Daniel Kimicata 

 

Elected a Temporary President: Susan Gibson 

 

Elected a Vice President: Heather Reynolds 

 

 
 


